
 

Newsletter 17th November 2023 

Every lesson counts  - your child must attend school every single day for 

the best chance of success! 

 



Our best attending classes this week are: 

 

1st Emerald 99.6%  

2nd Gold 99%  

3rd Copper 98.6 

  

National Average attendance this week is 95%. Our attendance is continuing to improve! Well done for 

giving your children the very best start for their academic success! 

Attendance Procedures and Autumn and Winter Illness  

 

As we approach Autumn and the weather changes, illnesses such as colds and flu came become more  

common.  

We can often feel worse in the morning and if your child is feeling unwell but can come into school, 

please make sure that they do.  



Please call 0121 327 1023 or email enquiry@manorparkacademy.org to inform us if this is the case and 

we can monitor them  throughout the day; we will always contact you if your child is too unwell to 

continue at school.  

We find that this approach often reduces the amount of time lost to avoidable absence (and children 

usually feel much better as the day goes on!)  

 

Thank you for your support 

Absences and Fines 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Attendance is an important area that we take seriously at Manor Park Academy. As you are aware the 

government has implemented attendance fines to encourage consistent attendance and to emphasise 

the importance of regular school attendance. These fines are imposed when a child's attendance falls 

below 10 sessions missed or absence without authorised leave. While our aim is not to penalise families, 

it is important to be aware of the potential consequences of continued non-compliance with attendance 

policies. 

We have 6 parents from 3 families that have been taken through the legal process related to attendance 

and have been sent fines. 

Regular school attendance is of the greatest importance for your child's academic progress and overall 

development. Attending school every day ensures that your child receives the necessary education, 

engages in valuable interactions with staff and their class, and establishes good habits for their future. 

We understand that there may be circumstances beyond your control that can lead to absences. In such 

cases, it is vital that you inform the school in advance and provide necessary documentation and 

ongoing communication around any absences. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter and your continued co-operation. Together, we can ensure 

the best possible educational experience for your child. 

mailto:enquiry@manorparkacademy.org


 

Dear Families 

This week, Anti-bullying assemblies and lessons took place in school, discussing what bullying means to 

us, how banter can turn into something more hurtful, and what we can do to stop bullying.  To find out 

more, please visit https://anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week-2023-make-noise-about-

bullying. 

Next week is Road Safety Week; this aims to raise awareness of the dangers of excess or inappropriate 

speed. Find out more by visiting https://www.brake.org.uk/road-safety-week . 

On Thursday, we welcomed Cathie Paine, CEO of REAch2 Trust, into school to meet staff and children. She 

was delighted to visit classrooms and to talk to the children about their learning in school. Also, today, 

our Chair of Governors Dionne Morah, visited our Coffee and Tea morning to meet parents and 

carers. Many thanks to all of the parents who joined our two Coffee and Tea Mornings this week; we are 

looking forward to hosting more in the future and are hoping to offer some that take place later in the 

school day following parent feedback. Please speak with Miss Green or Ms Chapman if you have any 

suggestions for future events. 

Please visit our uniform page https://www.manorparkacademy.co.uk/about-us/school-uniform/ for a 

reminder of PE kit (plain white t-shirt and black shorts or leggings). In PE lessons when children may be 

joining in with contact sports, we request that headscarves are not worn loosely for health and safety 

reasons.  

Visit our X (formerly known as Twitter) feed to find out about events in school this week, including Mrs 

Howarth's visit to the Eastside Project with pupils to celebrate their film that is on show as part of an 

exhibition!  

Kind regards,  

 

Ms Chapman 

https://anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week-2023-make-noise-about-bullying
https://anti-bullyingalliance.org.uk/anti-bullying-week-2023-make-noise-about-bullying
https://www.brake.org.uk/road-safety-week
https://www.manorparkacademy.co.uk/about-us/school-uniform/


Do you have a child with Asthma? Please read! 

 

Many children in the UK have Asthma but did you know that you should have an Asthma Management 

Plan? This is so important to help you manage your child's asthma well.  

Please download FREE here: Child Asthma Action Plan – Asthma + Lung UK (asthmaandlung.org.uk) 

Stars of Manor Park 

 

STAR OF THE WEEK! 

https://shop.asthmaandlung.org.uk/collections/health-advice-resources/products/child-asthma-action-plan


These children were especially chosen because they have shown all of our school values consistently 

this week! 

 

Nursery         Malachi  

Indigo            Naod  

Violet             Amir  

Copper           James  

Gold                David  

Aqua               Safa  

Turquoise      Zakariya  

Crimson         Samit  

Cerise            Khadijah  

Bronze           Zahara  

Ochre            Ibrahim  

Topaz             Rida  

Ruby              Abubakar  

Emerald         Somaya  

Teal                Raniya 

 

A big well done to you all! 



House Points! 

 

House points :  

 

1st Edwards             1719  

2nd Berners-Lee      1652  

3rd Aston                  1620  

4th Lightwood           1435  

 

Well done Edwards! 



e  - Safety Update of the Week  

 



Thinking of a career in teaching?  



 



Local ESOL Classes! Pop to the office for more information!  

 



 

 

The Waiting Room has been developed for citizens across Birmingham to provide links to 100’s of 

Birmingham and Solihull based services that can help you take more control of your own health and 

wellbeing. It also provides links to key national organisations that can help you be more informed of the 

options available.  

Manor Park Academy use these services to support children and families. If you need any support or 

advice, call in at the office to discuss these services.  

Home - The Waiting Room (the-waitingroom.org) 

https://the-waitingroom.org/


Lots more photos uploaded! Please follow us on 'X' 

 



 



 



 



 



 

Thank you so much to those of you who have given us a follow! 

 

Please head to @MPA_Primary 

 or click 

 https://twitter.com/MPA_Primary?t=0jffDwMic-nOEGXl2gPdIA&s=03  

to find daily updates about the amazing things your children are doing at school! 

https://twitter.com/MPA_Primary?t=0jffDwMic-nOEGXl2gPdIA&s=03


Dates for your Diary 

 

Year 6 Trip to Bletchley Park 6th December 2023 

Christmas Nativity by Reception Tuesday 19th December 2023 

Whole School Sing-along! Monday 18th and Wednesday 20th December 2023  

Christmas Dinner Wednesday 20th December 2023 

Christmas Parties Thursday 21st December 2023  

End of Term Thursday 21st December 2023 
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